Patients Group     The Lindow Hall, Bowness.           August 25th   2020
Present: 
James Knox, Kath Johnson, Rod Mostyn, Liz Sarginson, Florence Prior, Ann Kirk, George Hill, Maureen Fawcett, Elspeth Swan, Pam Bainbridge, Sue Gallagher
Apologies
Gwen Lattimer
Welcome
We were pleased to welcome Elspeth to this “handover“ meeting, and she welcomed Maureen. Introductions were made for James our new GP.  Previous minutes received and read.
Matters Arising 
1 CQC. CQC reduced activity at present.
2 Health and Wellbeing Day We shall make plans for an event in 2021, subject to the on-going situation.
3 Staffing Update

Drs Smith, Hewson, Knox, Pearce.  Dr James Cam will begin in February. 

    4 Primary Care Networks. PCN
Area GP practices currently based on the existing Integrated Care Communities footprint. A lead GP is appointed to oversee the networking and activity of the group. Richard Massey (Caldbeck) is our lead. As the COVID 19 situation unfolded, the PCNs established “red centres”, managed by a rota of doctors (our red centre based in Aspatria) in order to filter those patients presenting with possible COVID symptoms, and thus reduce the amount of deep cleaning which would have been required in some spaces in surgeries following consultation with such a patient. The facility was used by some practices (not The Croft) and there was discussion on-going about the impact of moving a patient to another facility, and how this might impact on traveling there, and on the families. In our case, James reported wearing full PPE and attending to a patient in the car park area as an initial response.
5 Patient Fund

Funds are at £3,666.  Mary Little has retired from this role and Ann has agreed to share this role with George. A regular expenditure is replacement oxygen. The fund has been affected by the range of other causes to which people donate funeral collections.
6 FLU outreach CLINICS
Big change here. There will be no outreach clinics this year. Patients will be invited by letter to a timed appointment at the surgery, initially on one of three weekend days, with the premises configured for an efficient route in and out. First date to be end September. 
GH  noted that he and his wife have timed subsequent appointments

LS how confident are the practice that they will be able to meet needs?

JK.  There will not be pulse checks for atrial fibrillation as in previous clinics, but there will be Pneumonia and Shingles jabs as before. Reduction in the eligible age limit to 50 has not been confirmed.
7 MF asked about protocol re: reception team response to the Aortic Aneurism.

ES had raised this and done a brief training session to bring out a more proactive response when someone is not sure.
MF also asked about actioning matters and follow up from the minutes. 

MS in previous minutes refers to Mary Stamper. She had explained alternative methods of communication between patients attending and reception staff.
SG There were few actions in last minutes, but she would like feedback as soon as minutes are received if members feel there are gaps/omissions. Identified actions can be more effective earlier on.
OTHER BUSINESS
1
JK update on current situation and protocols. Demand is returning to usual levels, but there are inevitably fewer appointments than last year. Telephone lines have proved challenging, and an upgrade is in progress. There will be a queuing system available. Video consultations have been well received by users. Receptionists have asked some initial screening questions including asking for a relevant photo if available. Patients have provided photos too. Text is being used more often and test results can be sent this way.  For urgent appointments telephoning in is the first step. PPE supplies have been available and adequate to needs. ES also mentioned that longer appointments are available for those with a Learning Difficulty, as well as communication and mobility issues.
2
Patient Experience in the current situation. 
ES asked for feedback.

KJ Very smooth, Quick screening questions, and quick appt. Felt comfortable with screening questions. Also expressed preference for face to face.

GH/SG both found prescription service and collection at the surgery very efficient.

ES surgery staff are discussing the idea of a separate hatch to facilitate collection in adverse weather. Watch this space.
LS Telephone consultation, blood tests arranged, fast feedback. Felt safe and reassured.
GH family member received very prompt feedback. 
AK asked about the continuation of regular clinics. 

JK  Midwifery services are running from Wigton ICC, and all other screening services are back in place.

4 Community Support during COVID 19.

ES cited and praised the community spirit which has underpinned so much of the support, particularly for those in isolation or shielding. Members of the group gave examples from their own communities, eg. LS Hub of services centred on the pub in Bowness, including providing a distanced tea for all on VE day celebration. AK and PB added their own community services, including a WhatsApp group, and shared services. There had been some Government funding via the Parish Council, and Bowness Community Group had also given funding to support local initiatives.
5 SG informed the group about her role with the BMA on the Patient Liaison group. This will involve asking about current and new initiatives and how they impact on patient pathways, and the membership of a BMA sub-committee (no detail yet) which could be specialism or pathway specific.

6 THE FUTURE?  SUGGESTIONS AND DIRECTIONS AND MORE QUESTIONS.

a) Content of meetings may include 
Update on new initiatives/services

Information about the Cancer specialist centre in Carlisle

Information about/presentation by the ICC (Integrated Care Community) team.

Update on progress on COVID vaccine. The approach of winter, the uptake of flu jabs at the same time as continuing pandemic.








ACTIONS    Surgery Team

b) LS 
Update on treatments on hold because of pandemic.

c) Mental Health 
LS pleased to report that she had been asked how she was coping in current circumstances, when asking for advice on another matter.
ES  Mental Health care has not been good enough, with GPs shouldering the problem themselves in the absence of services/continuity of services. It’s the supportive wrap-around care which is missing. 

LS The issue is compounded by fear of redundancy/homelessness.
d)       JK/ES Attendance of surgery staff. JK is willing to continue. Or should we   invite different staff?  Could we invite some of the younger staff?
e)       MF   NEWS SHEET AVAILABLE ON THE FLU JAB SESSIONS.

Next meeting:Tuesday February 9th 2021 7.30pm VENUE   TBC
